Susan M. Crawford, Professor of Chemistry

Statement of Interest and Qualifications for Service on the Faculty Senate Committee on Instructional Program Priorities 
I am offering to serve on the Senate Subcommittee on Academic Prioritization as the member from the College of Natural Sciences & Mathematics.  I believe that I possess both the background experience and perspective appropriate to the task. My experiences that might be beneficial to this committee are summarized below.
 Served as Chair of the Chemistry Department for 5.5 years.  This experience provided me with the opportunity to gain an enhanced understanding of our sister departments and of the college as a whole.  Additionally, the role of department chair facilitates interactions with other colleges through shared meetings, shared curricular concerns, and other venues.  These interactions gave me the opportunity to gain a fuller understanding of departments and colleges throughout the university. 

Chaired the NSM  Resource and Curriculum Committee for 3 years and served as a member of the committee for over 5 years.  Service on this committee requires a good understanding of curriculum and resource related issues within the college.  It also fosters a fuller understanding of the academic programs throughout the university as members consider the full implications associated with proposed program and course change proposals.

Served as a member of the NSM Academic Council for 6 years (executive committee 3+ years).  This committee strengthened my understanding of my fellow college departments and broadened my perception of the college. 

Served as the graduate advisor / coordinator for the Chemistry Department for 6+ years.  I currently reassumed this role.  This service has provided me with a fuller understanding of the role of graduate education and concerns on campus.  

Teach CHEM 1A, one of the larger service courses on campus.  My experiences in this course have given me a better understanding of retention and remediation concerns and issues.

Served as a member of the Procedural Grade Appeals Board for 6+ years.  The experience gained in considering procedural grade appeals has increased my understanding of curricular characteristics of departments outside the college of NSM.

My interest in offering my service on this committee stems from the belief that my combined experiences have provided me with knowledge that may provide useful to the committee tasks.  

